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MEA- 
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From our President  
While delivering Christ-

mas goodies recently, I saw a 
bumper sticker 
that said ñMake 
America Kind 
Again.ò  
   It brought back 
memories of trav-
eling in the south 
in the fifties and 
seeing bumper 
stickers that said 

ñSee Rock City Atop Lookout 
Mountain.ò  
Years ago many people 

had bumper stickers on their 
cars to express their interests 
or show where they had trav-
eled.  

Corley Anne Byras 

See Byras, Page 2 

Donõt miss! 
MEA-Retired 

66th Annual Meeting & Convention 
Hear Bill Green! 

May 3, 2018 
Details & Registration on Page 7. 

Our legislators returned to 
work on January 3, 2018, for 
a short session of the Maine 
Legislature.  
This session runs from 

January to the end of April and deals with 
bills carried forward from the last session 
and other emergency matters that have 
arisen and need immediate attention. 
They will be dealing with about 400 bills.  

By Jan Cerabona, Chairperson 
MEA-Retired Community Participation 

See Day of Caring, Page 3 
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A sincere ñThank Youò to 
MEA-Retired members, local 
educators, administrators, 
student teachers, and students 
for joining together to make 
our 2017 Annual Day of 
Caring projects from Aroostook to York 
Counties so successful! 
MEA-Retired affiliates in all 16 

counties of Maine  organized projects this 
year.  ñThis is fantastic!  Our annual Day 
of Caring projects are highlights of our 
organization and depict what MEA-
Retired is all about,ò noted State President 
Corley Anne Byras of Bowdoin. 

Today, however, many fear 
having their car attacked if the 
bumper sticker message in-
vokes a difference in opinion.  
In the last two issues of 

The Clarion, I explained how 
Iôve collected Noahôs Ark 
items and that ñARKò stands 
for Acts of Random Kindness.  
As you recall, I asked our 

members to share five acts of 
random kindness they had 
done.  
They were asked to simply 

jot them down and include 
name and address and mail 
them to me at 176 Litchfield 
Road, Bowdoin, ME 04287.  
In return I mentioned that  I 

would  send the first 200 
members who responded a 
hand-crafted bookmark as a 
thanks.  
With over 5,000 MEA-

Retired members, Iôm not cer-
tain what word to use as my 
reaction to receiving five acts 
from one member from Bel-
grade and one member from 
Madawaska.  
I received those two re-

plies from the first article and 
absolutely none from the sec-
ond article. But Iôd still like 
you to consider sharing those 
acts of random kindness with 
me.  
When I believe in some-

thing I can be persistent. And I 

believe in membership in the 
MEA-Retired. Keeping the 
connections to those you 
worked with and creating new 
relationships is an important 
benefit of belonging to the 
MEA-Retired.  
Many of you continue to 

be connected to your local 
school system and with other 
volunteer activities. Many of 
you are traveling the country 
and the world with old friends 
while making new friends.  
It is fantastic to see many 

of you enjoying your retire-
ment, as you should be.  
Your quality of life is di-

rectly related to the pension 

Several bills deal with education 
issues: Proficiency Based diplomas, 
lunch shaming, Career Technical Educa-
tion issues, Special Education funding, 
and general school funding issues. 
Here are several bills to watch care-

fully and about which we must discuss 
with our legislators.  Become familiar 
with your representatives and keep their 
email address and telephone numbers at 

 

THANK YOU: 
òYou made 

great differences!ó 

See Legislature, Page 2 

Legislative Forecast:  Be involved! 
By Crystal Ward 
Legislative Liaison 

MEA offers financial help to mem-
bers in need. Through the Partnership for 
Caring program, MEA will assist local 
affiliates to meet exigent expenses for 
MEA members or their immediate fami-
lies.  
This is a matching grant of up to 

$1,500 in contributions raised by a local 
affiliate for that member.  
Fundraisers may be held on several 

occasions and matching funds may be 
requested more than once for the same 
member as long as the total amount does 
not exceed the $1,500 limit. 

Partnership for Caring 
To request a 

matching contribution 
under the Partnership 
for Caring, the local 
affiliate president shall: 
   --submit a written request to the Presi-
dent of MEA explaining the circum-
stances of the member in need;  
   --indicate that the local affiliate has 
raised contributions/collected funds for 
which it seeks a matching contribution;  
   --indicate that the funds are to be used 
for the member or his or her immediate 

See Partnership, Page 2 


